St. Cyprian's Mission Board Minutes

September 17, 2013
Board Members Present: Fr. Ted Voorhees, Joe Finnegan, Sue Ann Weber, Debbie Combest, Nell Toensmann, Richard Taylor, Barbara Mitchell and Judy Padgett
Board Members Absent:  John Miller
Others Present: Holly Lepick
Handouts

1. Agenda

2. Opening and Closing Prayers

3. Minutes from August Meeting
4. August Financial Statements 

5. Commons Financials

6. Resolution Rev. Peter Williams Cassey

The meeting opened with prayer at 6:05 p.m. in the Mission House.
The minutes from the August Mission Board meeting were read. 
*Motion to accept the August minutes, seconded and carried.
Fr. Ted will have the minutes from the July Special Meeting for the October meeting.

Report from the Treasurer 
July Financial Statements- YTD revenues are very close to the budgeted amounts and are still ahead of expenses. 
*Motion to accept the August Financial Statement, seconded and carried.
Reports

The Commons- Design & Construction Update 

Design Concept/Working Plans/Estimates- Mimi is in the process of getting quotes for the paver installation.
Camphor tree removal-We have an estimate from Tree Medic for $850 and are waiting for another.
Diocesan Architectural Review Board approval- Fr. Ted submitted everything they asked for and should hear back from them in about two weeks.
New shed options- Joe and Sue Ann looked at different shed options from two different companies. Handi Houses has a selection of metal sheds ranging from $3,659 for the 12’x20’ to $4,417 for the 12’x24’. Cook’s Sheds are wood and range from $5,020 for the 12’x20’ to $5,760 for the 12’x24’. Cook’s also has the additional loft storage area built into their sheds.
*Motion to empower Joe Finnegan and Sue Ann Weber to select and purchase a shed up to the amount of $6,000, seconded and carried.

Funding- The Board discussed the pros and cons of multiple funding/installation strategies; whether it was better to wait to complete project goals as gifts and pledge payments came in or to use some of the Church’s savings in order to take advantage of the Commons Campaign’s momentum and then repay the savings at the conclusion of the project.
*Motion to make available $20,000 from the Church Money Market account for Commons construction expenses, to be repaid from the Commons Campaign funds at the conclusion of the project, seconded and approved.
Outreach- Good Samaritan, Food Pantry and Dining with Dignity are going well. Fr. Ted is now on the board of Home Again St. Johns. Habitat for Humanity is having an Apostles Build and has encourage local churches to sign up to help build. St. Cyprian’s doesn’t have the manpower to send a building crew, but would like to show support.
*Motion to approve a $100 contribution to Habitat for Humanity from the Outreach budget, seconded and carried.

Jr. Warden Report- The free-on leak from the Church A/C was repaired. The faulty part was a rusted accumulator.
Sr. Warden Report- None.
Weddings- Holly’s website training with Amy went well and she is now able to update and edit the site. She will also be working on expanding the Church’s social media presence.
Vicar’s Report- 
Resolution to Diocesan Convention- Fr. Ted is hoping to get support for a resolution to include Peter William Cassey and his wife in the Diocese calendar.
*Motion to approve the resolution to be submitted to Diocesan Convention, seconded and carried.
Vespers- 9/15 Mama Blue came late, but her piano player saved the day. 10/20 will be the Just Jazz Quartet.
Meeting adjourned at 7:37pm
Respectfully Submitted, Holly Lepick
